
Massive mobilisation against planned pension 
reforms

 France 

Trade unions in many sectors took strike action and joined protests across the 
country on 5 December against proposals to reform the pensions system. There is 
widespread concern that the reforms will lead to later retirement to get decent 
pensions or retirement on lower benefits. Workers in the transport and education 
sectors are particularly concerned but the actions, including an 800,000-strong 
demonstration in Paris attracted wide support. Further action took place on 6 
December and is planned for the coming weeks.
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